



August 12, 2025

Subject: Important Reminder Regarding Club Etiquette and Policies

Dear Residents.

I am writing to all community members today to address a matter of importance concerning the enjoyment and safety of our club facilities. We take great pride in our community and the high standards we uphold. To ensure that everyone can continue to enjoy the club, we want to gently remind all members of our established code of conduct and club policies.

Recently, there have been a few instances of disruptive behavior that have caused concern among staff and fellow residents. While we understand that everyone comes to the club to relax and have a good time, it's important that we all do so in a way that respects others and the rules in place.

We ask everyone to be mindful of their behavior, particularly in shared spaces, and to treat our staff and fellow members with courtesy and respect. This includes being mindful of noise levels, using appropriate language, and adhering to staff requests, including those related to closing times or facility usage.

Please remember that our staff is here to ensure the safety and enjoyment of all members. We appreciate your cooperation in helping us maintain a welcoming and respectful environment for everyone.

Please refer to the prospectus for additional details regarding the community rules and regulations. Thank you for your understanding and cooperation making our country club a wonderful place to be.

Sincerely,

Sandra Gorie General Manager

Lake Fairways and Pine Lakes Country Clubs

alu Seur

19371 N. Tamiami Trail, N. Ft. Myers, FL 33903 239.731.2900